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As our Head Start Part Day Program comes to a 

close I want to thank you for the services each of 

you has provided to ensure that children and 

their families are prepared for success in school 

and throughout life. 

 

I look forward to seeing the child growth data 

and sharing it with you when we see each other 

at Pre-Service for 2019-2020 on August 21, 2019. 

 

As you move into your summer season please 

make sure you read the Weekly Memos and 

other emails that will keep you informed. 

 

We have been finalizing the Preferences for 

Annual Assignments procedure for Center-based 

bargaining unit staff and that will come out today. 

This will be for both Head Start and Early Head 

Start and will come directly from Heather in HR. 

 

Many thanks, 

Michelle 

Michelle Homer-Anderson 

Head Start Director 

(2) Wedding Prep, Spring 
Purchasing, Computer Safety 

(3) Listo Family Literacy 
(4) Crystal Hidde Hikes the PCT 
(5) Camping is S’More Fun 

(6) Happiness Exercises 
(7) Spa & Pool Safety 
(8) Food in the Classroom 

Mission Statement 
Southern Oregon Head Start prepares all children 

and their families for success in school and throughout 
life. 

Meetings and Trainings 
June 3—Monday  
 9:00-9:30 Fiscal/OPS Meeting, 

Admin 
 9:30-10:00 Fiscal Team Mtg, Office 
 9:00—3:00 2019-20 Calendaring, 

Blue Conf Rm  
June 4—Tuesday  
 9:00-10:30 TLC Coaches Debrief, 

Blue Conf Rm 
 9:00-12:00 THEO Webinar, Admin 
 10:30-12:00 Health Dept Mtg, Blue 

Conf Rm 
June 5—Wednesday  
 9:30-10:30 Parent Trng Program, 

Library 
 11:30-3:30 ED Dept Mtg, Blue Conf 

Rm 
June 6—Thursday  
 9:00-12:00 PFCE Dept Mtg, PFCE 

Office 
 10:00-4:30 Directors Quarterly 

Mtg, Library 
June 7—Friday  
 EHS No Services GPHS 
 Last Day of Work ED Sups (non-

Duration) 
 8:00-10:00 HS Ed Planning @ Cntrs 
 9:00-10:30 EHS Ctr Mtg @ Ctrs 
 9:30-11:00 MH Consult EHS GPHS 
 10:15-12:15 HS Ctr Mtg @ Ctrs 
 10:30-12:00 EHS Ed Plng @ Cntrs 
 12:30-3:30 ED Dept Mtg, Blue Conf 

Rm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 10—Monday  
 EHS  Play Group Session 5 Begins 
 8:00-8:30 OPS Meeting, Admin 
 9:00-11:00 Info Sys Comm, Blue 

Conf Rm 
 9:30-10:00 Fiscal Team Mtg, Office  
 10:30-11:30 Safety Comm Mtg, 

Blue Conf Rm 
 11:00-4:00 EHS Ctr Mgr Mtg, 

Admin 
June 11—Tuesday  
 8:00-5:00 NEO, Blue Conf Rm 
 1:00-3:00 Dept Mgrs Mtg, Blue 

Conf Rm 
June 12—Wednesday  
 EHS 1/2 Day GHPS 
 8:00-5:00 NEO, Blue Conf Rm 
 8:30-10:00 Recruitment Comm, 

Admin 
 9:00-1:00 ED Dept Mtg, Library 
 1:00-2:30 Health Dept Mtg, Blue 

Conf Rm 
 1:00-3:30 Directors Mtg, Admin 
June 13—Thursday  
 EHS No Services GPHS 
 8:00-5:00 NEO, Blue Conf Rm 
 8:00-5:00 NEO Teacher/Specialist, 

Library 
 9:00-12:00 PFCE Dept Mtg, PFCE 

Office 
June 14—Friday  
 EHS Play Group Session 5 Ends 
 EHS WM Duration Closure Day 
 8:00-5:00 NEO, Blue Conf Rm 
 8:00-10:00 HS Ed Planning @ Cntrs 
 9:00-10:30 EHS WM/GPHS 

Duration @ Cntrs 
 10:30-12:00 EHS Ed Plng @ Cntrs 
 10:30-12:00 EHS Assessmnt Mtg 
 1:00-2:30 EHS TLC Group, Admin 
 1:00-2:30 JOCO Safety Comm, PV 

Small 
 

Weekly Memo Submissions 
Please send your PDFs, jpegs, and text to Nancy 

Helms or Ashley Clayton by Wednesdays @ 12 pm. 
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Spring Purchasing Cutoff Dates 

At Program Year End: 

 

OPK, EHS-OPK & Preschool Promise Grants Only 

 

June 7th  – Last date to request a PO for any local 
purchase. 

June 14th – Any outstanding OPK Backorders must be 
cancelled! 

June 30th – State OPK, EHS-OPK and Preschool 
Promise Grants are now closed. 

Head Start and Early Head Start 

PO requisitions and purchases continue uninterrupted. 

 

 

Computer Safety with Jordan Roberts, IT Supervisor 
 
  Are you hurting yourself when you're sitting in front 
of your computer? It’s not like you're lifting things or 
facing tripping hazards. But keep in mind a few 
things when you're sitting in front of a terminal that 
can sneak up on you. 
  The first is carpal tunnel. We've all heard of this - a 
painful affliction in the wrist that often strikes people 
who use computers extensively. Put a thumb on the 
inside of your wrist and wiggle your fingers - those 
are the tendons that make your entire hand work 
and you need them! I've heard horror stories about 
South Korean video gaming masters having to get 
carpal tendon surgery in their 20s because they 
wrecked their wrists so badly. Yikes! We don't need 
to be able to move nearly as fast on our keyboards as 
they do, but you should still have proper wrist 
support for both typing and mouse use to avoid 
tiring out your wrists. And if your wrists do feel sore, 
do not push them! 
  The second thing to consider has to do with your 
back. It's easy to slouch without realizing it when 
you're sitting in front of a computer, which can cause 
issues for your spine. The best way to combat this is 
with proper posture, and there's a little trick I've 
discovered. Is your eye level roughly even with the 
center of your monitor? If it's not, then you might be 
unconsciously slouching. Elevate your monitor so the 
middle of the screen is close to eye level with you. 
See how that makes your back feel at the end of the 
day. 
  If you wear glasses like I do, then you might also ask 
about an anti-reflective coating which reduces glare 
from computer monitors and other screens, ideal for 
someone like me who is often using them.  
  It's often been said that the biggest problem with 
computer work is the lack of physical activity. While 
that's correct, it doesn't mean you have to go jogging 
during your lunch break; simply getting up and 
moving about every so often, every hour or so, can 
prevent the problems with inactivity. Get up, stretch, 
get something to drink...just move a bit! 
It's important to pay attention to your body while 
you're working at a computer. It's easy to get 
absorbed in what you're doing on screen, but don't 
forget to look up every now and then to take stock of 
yourself. 

Megan Brazille, Teacher-

RVS, got help from the 

kids for her upcoming 

wedding 

Sent by Janet Termain, FA-RVS 
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LISTO Family Literacy Program   
Listo Family Literacy program provides learning opportunities for infants, toddlers, preschoolers, and older 

children age 6-15 while their parents study ESL and basic adult education. Children are encouraged to 

preserve their culture, language and maintain their Latino heritage pride. Our philosophy is to support the 

entire family in reaching their academic goals in a safe learning environment.  

 

End-of-the-program-year celebration with Listo Families. We made a difference in the lives of 101 low-

income Latino families in Jackson County. Together we rise. Have a safe summer!  
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Story from  Subaru’s Drive magazine, Spring/Summer 2019 issue 

Crystal Hidde, HS ED Manager 
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Camping is 

S’more Fun 

with Friends! 

 

 

 

This cute bulletin 

board was 

created by the 

Phoenix Duration 

class for the 

Weekly Memo! 
 

Submitted by Terra  Ucar, FA—ASH & PXT 
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Submitted by Shandi Phelps, PFCE Supervisor 
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Submitted by Laurie Hester, Safety Compliance Manager 

Drains have suction 

powerful enough to leave 

marks...or end lives! 

Virginia Graeme Baker was a seven-year-old girl who drowned when she was trapped underwater by the 

powerful suction of a hot tub drain. She was simply called "Graeme" and was the second youngest of five 

daughters including a twin. She was a proficient swimmer for her age and had been able to swim on her 

own since the age of three. Additionally, she was a member of her community swim and dive team.  

In June 2002, Graeme was stuck to a hot tub drain by suction. Efforts by her mother to free her were 

unsuccessful and when two men eventually were able to free her, the drain broke from the force.  Although 

Graeme drowned, her official cause of death was "suction entrapment due to a faulty drain cover."  

Following Graeme's death in June 2002, her mother, Nancy Baker, began work to advocate pool and spa 

safety. She began lobbying Congress to pass legislation to require anti-entrapment drain covers as well as 

other pool and spa safety devices. The Virginia Graeme Baker Pool and Spa Safety Act was signed into law 

and became effective in December, 2008.  The law pertains only to public pools and spas, but not 

residential pools and spas.  

Non-compliant pool and spa drain covers can result in as much as 700 pounds of pressure holding an 

individual underwater unable to break free.  The picture shown here is an example of how much pressure a 

drain can exert on a human body. 

What Can You do to Ensure Pool and Spa Drain Safety? 

Ask the Aquatic facility manager: 

1.  Are the swimming pool and spa drain covers VGB compliant? 

2. How often are the drain covers replaced?  (They must be replaced every 5-7 years) 

3. How often are the drain covers inspected? (A high quality facility will check them daily to ensure all 

screws are in place and none are cracked). 

4. Ask your friend or family member with a backyard pool/spa the same questions above. 

5. Tell your children not to play near pool or spa drains. 

Virginia Graeme Baker and the VGB Pool and Spa Safety Act of 2008 
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Submitted by Laurie Hester, Safety  Compliance Manager 


